ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY CENTERS ON DISABILITES (AUCD)

 AND AMERICAN ASSOCIATION ON INTELLECTUAL AND DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES (AAIDD) AGREEMENT ON SUPPORTING STUDENTS 

AND YOUNG PROFESSIONALS    
The purpose of this agreement is to facilitate and promote collaboration and cooperation between the American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities and the Association of University Centers on Disabilities to support students and young professionals.  This agreement is entered into with the understanding that both associations recognize needs to enhance recruitment and retention of students and young professionals in the field of intellectual and developmental disabilities.  These areas of cooperation are to include but not be limited to:

1. AAIDD and AUCD will collaborate on training events for students and young professionals (e.g. teleconferences and webinars focusing on key issues for students and young professionals).  

2. AUCD and AAIDD will distribute relevant materials created by each organization to the other organization’s membership (e.g., AAIDD Student and Young Professional Newsletter, AUCD Digest, AUCD Legislative News In Brief, AAIDD membership information) 
3. AAIDD and AUCD will explore the possibility of a joint survey of student and young professional needs. 
4. AUCD and AAIDD will support opportunities to enhance participation of students and young professionals at each other’s annual meetings (e.g. hosting joint student and young professional receptions and networking events, extending conference registration discounts and stipends to student and young professionals from both organizations). 
5. Carry out other activities of mutual interest as opportunities present themselves to recruit, support and enhance the careers of trainees and young professionals

It is recognized that the two associations can, by working together, more effectively strengthen the future of the field of intellectual and developmental disabilities through investments in the leadership development and careers of students and young professionals.     

To facilitate the implementation of this agreement, a joint working committee will be formed with representation from board members and other individuals appointed by each association.  Additionally, the respective Executive Directors of the two associations will work to implement actions to carry out the provisions of this agreement.  This agreement will be reviewed every three years or sooner if either organization so wishes.

